July 2, 2019

Dear Class Members:

I am writing to make certain you know that the Honorable Anita B. Brody, the judge presiding over the NFL Head Concussion Case, has reappointed me sole Lead Counsel to oversee the administration of claims. It is my honor and privilege to continue to serve every one of you. My law firm, Seeger Weiss, has been involved in every phase of the case from the beginning, litigating the case, negotiating the terms of the Settlement, and now overseeing the implementation of the terms of the Settlement. We are now busy working out issues that arise to be sure that you receive the benefits to which you are entitled under the terms of the Settlement Agreement.

For an update, I am pleased to report that in the first two and half years of the 65-year term of the Settlement, more than \$660 million in Monetary Awards have been approved. Furthermore, over 11,000 BAP appointments have been scheduled and over 9,500 have been conducted to date. It is my duty and that of my law firm to see that this proceeds at this vigorous pace.

I do, however, want to take this opportunity to alert you about some essential aspects of the application submission process that will have an impact on your receiving an award if you are eligible.

All the information you provide in your claim package must be absolutely complete and accurate. This includes the Claim Form, medical records, third-party affidavits, and information you provide to medical professionals. Remember that many of the awards are very, very substantial and you must assume that the NFL is doing its own research to check the validity of the information you submit, including any statements you make to your Diagnosing Physician about your daily activities, such as driving or employment. To avoid delay in the processing of your claim as well as possible denial of your claim, again, the information you provide must be complete and accurate.

While many of you have your own lawyers representing you in the claims process, I, in my role as Class Counsel, also represent the interests of each and every one of you. We are committed to ensuring that Retired Players and their representatives receive the benefits that we all fought so hard to achieve. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office at classcounsel@seegerweiss.com.

My best regards to each one of you.

Very truly yours,

Christopher A. Seeger

Class Counsel